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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting of Great and Little Kimble cum Marsh held on 
Wednesday 8th October 2014 at Kimble Stewart Hall at 7pm 

Prior to the start of this meeting a short time will be allocated, subject to the sole discretion Chairman of the meeting, for 
statements or questions from members of the public 

Member of the public attended regarding the Planning Application submitted for the Bernard Arms  
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

     
 

1 Attendance and Acceptance of Apologies 
Councillor Donna Johnson (Vice-Chair), Councillor James Good, Councillor Delia Burton, Councillor Gerald 
Redding, Julie Bunker – Clerk, 
Apologies: Councillor John Austin (Chairman), Councillor Alun Jones, Councillor David Williams,  
 

2 Declaration of interest in any item on this agenda by a member 
None 
 

3 To agree and sign the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting on Wednesday 10th September 2014 
The minutes were unanimously agreed and were signed by the Chairman and Clerk 
 

4 To agree payments for October 2014 and Accounts up to September 2014 
All payments and accounts unanimously agreed 
 

5 Planning Applications and appeals 
To review and confirm the responses made to Wycombe District Council by the planning working party.  
(Attached updated list) 
The Council carefully considered all current applications and unanimously agreed objections to 

  14/07355/FUL - The Hobbit  
 14/07190/FUL - The Bernard Arms Hotel 

 
6 Playground Refurbishment – Councillor Delia Burton 

Some aspects of the annual inspection need immediate attention, the rope walk and end caps on the slide need 
replacing, It was agreed that the Clerk should go ahead and action these repairs.  It is clear from the report that 
refurbishment of the 14 year old equipment will be necessary and possibly new equipment installed.  Budget plan 
for this will need to be formed. 
 

7 To agree a response to LAF proposal to purchase 2 x MVAS for use in the area 
All were in favour of this proposal; the Clerk will inform the LAF. 
 

8 Parish Devolved Services - Resolve whether to join the scheme in April 2015 
It was unanimously decided not to join this scheme at this time. 
 

9 Community Land – Section 106 Agreement – Update 
Bucks County Council have finally responded to us and have been in touch with the developers who have stated 
that the development is yet to be fully completed and occupied and hence the requirement in the S106 Agreement 
for the sign to be erected has not yet been triggered. They have yet to finish the front of the building and the 
landscaping.  They state that the sign has been erected but is currently covered in plastic until completion 
(estimated early next year).  BCC have said they will be following this up. 
 

10 To resolve to submit a further petition regarding the HS2 Additional Provisions  
It was unanimously agreed to instruct Bidwells to draft and submit a further petition.  
 

11 Correspondence, reports and Issues from Councillors and Parish Clerk  
 Parish Council maintained areas (to include grass cutting, play area, litter bins etc) 
 Report/Issues from Clerk 

Annual Return – Report from External Auditors – all ok and it has been confirmed that the Village Hall 
should be on our asset register. 
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 Reports/Issues from Councillors 
 Concrete Layby in Marsh nr Lake Adams – Clerk will chase BCC again 
 White line painting around the village – lines are non-existent at both ends of Marsh Road – Clerk will 

report to TfB  
 East West Rail will be holding a consultation about the Footpaths that cross the rail line, this is due to 

take place early 2015. 
 It appears there is no truth in the rumour that Little Kimble station will be closing 
 Bus Shelters need weeding and/or weed killing around the base. – Clerk to organise this work 
 Overgrown Hedge along A4010 nr Rail station – Clerk to organise to be cut back 

 
 Correspondence Received 

The Chilterns Conservation Board – Annual Report 2013-2014 - Noted 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 Councillor John Austin (Chairman)                              Julie Bunker (Parish Clerk)        
 12th November 2014                              12th November 2014 


